CORRECTION STEP 1 MAKING HISTORY
Exercise 1: They are all famous African Americans who made history by being the first African Americans to achieve these deeds. All of these are important / significant landmarks in our modern day world.

Exercise 2: As I see it, the most outstanding achievement is that of Cora Brown, who was the first African-American woman elected to the US Senate in 1952. Indeed, black women at the time had a double burden: they were minorities in both respects in a sexist and racist society. It was hard for them to be respected and accepted as full American citizens. Nevertheless, they never gave up and kept on fighting for what they felt was right, until their struggle bore fruits. 

Exercise 3:
a. These deeds were great achievements for the black community, especially during Segregation as black people were considered second-class citizens. They were not free to do whatever they wanted, as they were not treated equally. However, against all odds, they were able to achieve great things. They must have felt very proud of their success.
b. In my opinion, the situation has changed greatly, since America elected an African American president for the first time in its history in 2008. This highlights the fact that American society has changed and evolved, even though many inequalities remain. Unfortunately there are still people who resist progress intended to benefit African Americans.
There have been improvements in many fields, as we can see more diversity in the upper levels of society. Yet, to this day, African Americans still have to fight in order to keep their social status intact.
Exercise 4:
 -The achievements were remarkable at the time because it was the first time that we could see African-American people in these fields, which had previously been the domain of white people only. 
-Yes, these achievements should be remembered and celebrated more often, so that no one forgets where African Americans came from, and what they had to go through to gain civil rights. 
-No, not more often, just once a year is fine so that we can also hear about achievements in other communities. 


